
  



THANK YOU  FROM ST. JOHN’S OUTREACH 
“Thank You” to all who donated baby items and money to Heartbeat, a pregnancy resource center that helps 
expectant mothers and fathers. Through our 2021 Advent Angel Tree project and the baby bottle donations, St. 
John’s Parish donated hundreds of diapers, many packages of baby wipes, lots of baby clothing, etc. AND over 
$2000! God bless you for your generosity and prayers!  
***If you would like to continue donating to Heartbeat (since babies have ongoing needs) you may put any 
baby items in the box in the south vestibule and they will be taken to Heartbeat.  If you want to donate money, 
please put it in an envelope (labeled Heartbeat) and put it in the collection basket or the slot in the door at the 
rectory garage. Thank you. 
 
Information about Heartbeat    (Lima office 419-222-7945, Ottawa office 419-523-1150)    
Website: Heartbeatoflima.org 
 

• Heartbeat ministers to expectant mothers and fathers facing an unexpected pregnancy offering them an 
important option to choose life. 
 

• Heartbeat offers assistance with: 
 Pregnancy Tests and Ultrasounds 
 Parenting classes and individual instruction 
 Material supplies 

 Layettes 
 Infant formula 
 Diapers 
 Baby wipes 
 Formula (both milk & soy based) 
 Clothes (size 4 and smaller) 
 Shampoo, lotion, powder, etc. 

 Personal emotional support 
 Confidentiality 

 
• Heartbeat’s strengths include 

 One-on-one work with clients, establishing a relationship and confidence 
 Offering multiple education opportunities both in group work and individually with Earn While 

You Learn 
 Not offering free handouts but helping clients to grow in their knowledge of children and 

parenting, earning Mommy Money for completing courses, and being able to spend that 
“money” to receive needed supplies. 

 Increasing young parents’ sense of self-worth and empowering them to improve their lives and 
their children’s lives. 

 Encouraging clients to attend their church and increase their education – Mommy Money is 
given for church bulletins, book reports, good grade cards, college classes, etc.  

 The greatest strength is the caring of the staff and volunteers for these young people in need of 
such support.  

 
If you are interested in getting their newsletter, reply to holnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

 



FORMED 
CHECK out these IDEAS and MORE on FORMED.org 

Just scroll down to BANNER and across till you find the title. 
 
RECENTLY ADDED BANNER – WATCH 
 

INTO HIS LIKENESS 
6) 20 to 30 min. videos on what it really means to be transformed into His Likeness.   Excellent for Lent! 
 
SEARCH Engine:  Click on Little blue magnifying glass at top Left corner of Formed home 
page. 

 
Type in Steve Rays name and you will find a lot of Steve’s Videos, audio tapes, etc.   
His Footprints of God Series Excellent for Lent for the whole family. 
 
Many New Banners have been added: 
This Week on Formed    The Search 
The Sacraments     Recently Added 
Respect Life Banner    Liturgical Calendar 
Kids       Fresh Content 
Formed Now     Comics 
Talks: Conversion Stories   The Augustine Inst. Show 
What to Watch     Bible Studies 
Saint Joseph     Revive for Parishes 

Real & True 6-8 min. videos on Catechism of the Catholic Church 
And the list of Banners keeps going.  Keep Scrolling Down, Choose, and Click. 

ENJOY! 

To Create a new FORMED account 
1. Visit FORMED.org 

2. Click Sign Up 
3. Select “I Belong to a Parish or Organization” 

4. Find your parish by name, or zip code 
5. Enter your email and a password and you’re in. 

http://formed.org/


SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2022 6th Sunday of Ordinary Time 
                MASS INTENTIONS/SCHEDULE                   
 
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 14 Sts. Cyril & Methodius  
  8:00 AM Communion Service – Don Inkrott 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 15  

8:40 AM Alice Palte, Laurie Renzi 
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 16  
  8:00 AM Cleo & Kathleen Schroeder Family 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 17 
  8:40 AM Norma Ellerbrock, George & Genevieve Rupert 
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 18  
  8:00 AM L/D Alfred & Mary Verhoff Family, Doris Birkemeier 
12:00 PM Rosary for our Nation 
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 19 
  8:30 AM 2nd Grade Retreat 
  4:30 PM David Schmitz (AN), L/D Dick & Dorothy Ellerbrock Family, 
                 L/D Larry(AN) & Jeanette Maag Family 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 20 7th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 8:00 AM Esther Trombley, Jeff King & Larry Kirkendall, Alma Jean Inkrott 
10:30 AM Ron Kahle, Jr., Velma Balbaugh, Max Schroeder 
 
Jesus reminds us who are the blessed and warns us about who are cursed.  Pray that you may be among those who are blessed.  (Luke 6:17, 20-26) 
 
For those who have died, especially the poor, the hungry, the sorrowful and those who suffer injustice, may the promise of blessings be theirs. We 
pray. 
. 
 READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY FEBRUARY 20 
 1Sm 26:2, 7-9, 12-13, 22-23    1Cor 15:45-49     Lk 6:27-38 

 
         FEBRUARY 13, 2022 
 6th Sunday of Ordinary Time 
 
Today Jesus gives us the beatitudes, “Blessed are you who are poor, for the kingdom of God is 
yours. Blessed are you who are now hungry, for you will be satisfied. Blessed are you who are 

now weeping, for you will laugh. Blessed are you when people hate you, and when they exclude 
and insult you, and denounce your name as evil on account of the Son of Man.” Jesus is telling us that discipleship 
will be difficult in this life. He is telling us that we will not get many rewards being his disciple on earth. We will 
endure sadness, insult, hate of others, and exclusion from others. For some it may be the very reason why they do 
not want to follow closely to Jesus.  
Some of us may want our rewards now on earth. We do not want to wait for the next life. We just have to make up our 
minds now. We need to stop straddling the issue. Do I want to be a close follower of Christ now or not? There is never a 
half way option. Jesus says that we are either with him or against him. No luke warmness. This is a difficult option 
because we are used to half way options.  
Jesus, I want to follow you now! I want to be with you in this life and the next. Jesus, you know that I am weak and that I 
have a hard time with people’s impressions of me but I trust you above all things. I need you Jesus more than anything. 
Jesus, without you I am a man with superficial relationships. Jesus, I have no meaning in life without you. Without you I 
just want to be comfortable all the time. Help me Jesus to follow you. Amen. God bless you all.      Fr. Tony 
 
 
 
WEEKDAY SERVERS: 
Tue.  8:40 AM: Students 
Wed. 8:00 AM: Jeff Schram & Jerry Hanneman 
Thu.  8:40 AM: Students 
Fri.    8:00 AM: Ken & Paula Elchinger 
Sat.    8:00 AM:  Grant Leopold, Allison Kuhlman, Ethan Kuhlman 
               Next Sunday FEBRUARY 20 
SUNDAY SERVERS:  
Sat.    4:30PM:  Emma Hoffman, Jeramy Hermiller, Chase Faber 
Sun.   8:00AM: Morgan Maag, Marissa Maag, Peyton Kuhlman 
Sun. 10:30AM: Zachary Birkemeier, Austin Birkemeier, Dylan Birkemeier 
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS                   LECTORS 
  4:30  Doug Deitering                  Sharon Meyer 
           Diane Deitering                                  Chris Schroeder                                  
  8:00  Deb Leopold               Andy Gray 

From the 
Desk of  

Fr. Tony 



           Steve Leopold   Deb Schroeder 
10:30  Julie Grismore   Emilee Horstman 
            Jane Moening Choir-Dennis Burgei  Doug Karhoff 
SUNDAY GIFT BEARERS: Sat. 4:30 PM: Roger Koch Family; 
Sun. 8:00 AM:  James Leopold Family;  
Sun. 10:30 AM: Mark & Ann Ellerbrock Family; 
FEBRUARY USHERS:  
Sat.    4:30 PM:  Roger Koch, Logan Koch, Connor Koch 
Sun.   8:00 AM: Bryan Kaufman, Ken Kottenbrock  
Sun. 10:30 AM: Nathan Schroeder, Al Kaufman 
COUNTERS FOR SUNDAY: 3 
ROSARY NEXT SUNDAY:  Rick & Jane Williams 
FEBRUARY FUNERAL ROSARY LEADERS: Connie Cassidy, Betty Kleman, Amie Lammers, Elaine Gerding, Kelly Morman 
 
RCIA INTEREST – Monday, Feb. 14, 6:00 – 7:30pm in the cafeteria.     
Snack by Diane Siefker – Topic: #18 Love that Lasts-Part II: God’s Plan for Sexuality.  These sessions are open to all interested persons – those 
wishing to become a Catholic and for Catholics who wish to up-date themselves.  We welcome you 

 
League Champs!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

They won 71 to 43 over Findlay! 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

They won 38 to 34 over New Riegel! 
 
Good Luck in the Diocese Tournament that starts this weekend but all our teams received a BYE!!! 
  



 
 
                                “May the Crucifix be our book: therein do we read to learn how to act.”    St. Gaspar del Bufalo 
 

Adult Faith Information 
Jeanette Schroeder – Coordinator  

Diana Meyer, Jeanne Schram, Marlene Kleman,  
Deacon Don and Elaine Inkrott 

                                                          
Movie Night Showing 

“The CHOSEN” 
Season Two 

“Come and see” Season Two  
of the global phenomenon 

changing the lives of tens of millions  
of people with each new episode. 

In Season Two the word is spreading  
that Jesus is the Messiah. 

Increased fame brings growing crowds,  
new disciples, and more miracles.   

It also brings trouble. 
Tuesday: Feb. 8, 15, 22, March 1 

7:00 – 9:00PM  
St. John’s Parish Center 

Light snack provided 
We hope you can Join Us! 

 
To Create a new FORMED account 

Visit FORMED.org .   
Click Sign Up, then sign up as a parishioner.   

To find our parish type in zip code 45848 or Glandorf.   
Enter your email – and you’re in! 

 Already have a FORMED account 
Visit FORMED.org .  Click Sign In – upper right corner 

Have questions?  Call 419-890-3724 
 

 
DID YOU KNOW? 
Lupe Moreno will celebrate his 89th birthday on February 13 
Virgil Remain will celebrate his 83rd birthday on February 13 
Patricia Schmitz will celebrate her 94th birthday on February 15 
Joyce Leach will celebrate her 85th birthday on February 20 

 
HOME TO GOD:  Please remember in your Masses and prayers the soul of  Marjorie Rieman Our sincere sympathy is extended to 
Dave Rieman on the death of his mother, Majorie. 
 

GIRL’S CYO BASKETBALL:  
February 13: 3:00 PM Glandorf vs Perrysburg  
                                      St. John XXIII at St.  Patrick, Heatherdowns 
BOY’S CYO BASKETBALL DIOCESE TOURNAMENT:    
February 19:   A TEAM (Birkemeyer): 12:00pm @CCHS front gym 
February 19:   B TEAM (Meyer):  1:15pm @CCHS front gym 
February 20:   B TEAM (Ellerbrock): 3:00pm @Rossford All Saints 
 

ATTENTION ALL MEN:  2022 Men’s Welcome  Do you feel something's missing in your life? Do you feel if you 
weren't so busy you would be happier, healthier, more effective, more fulfilled, and maybe a better person?  Come to the 
next men's Welcome Weekend at Glandorf St. John's.  It's an incredible experience that will help you discover what's 
missing in your life and what to do about it.  February 19-20, 2022  8AM Saturday - 3PM Sunday@ Glandorf St 
John's parish center.  For more information, and/or to sign up, contact: Adam Schnipke (419) 303-9759, Ryan Leopold 
(419) 969-4632, or Carl Siefker (419) 236-6735. 
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Grade School CCD Information 
Diane Utrup, Elementary Coordinator  stjohnsreled@bright.net. 
1st Communion Retreat – for parents and 1st Communicant – Sat, February 19th from 8:30am until 10am. - in the church.  Thank you! 
 

Jr. High CCD Information 
Message from Mindy Recker for Jr. High Coordinator  email at stjohnsjrhighccd@gmail.com 
 
 

High School CCD Information 
Message from Ruth Gerding Coordinator of High School CCD 
 
February 16th will be the last night for the HS CCD program for this year.  A special thanks to all the students who were so diligent in 
attending each week.  You are all wonderful and so loved. 
 
As well, thanks to the leaders who gave of their time to mentor the students: Seniors: Charlie Schroeder, Jane Williams and Amber 
Ellerbrock; Juniors: Chris Hoehn, Shelly Kaufman, Jim and Barb Morman; Sophomores: Anita Stechschulte, Kelsie Salsbury. Tim 
Hansen; Freshman: Kurt Utrup, Doug Dietering, Jayme Preshun and Elaine Balbaugh. And thanks to Jeff Ellerbrock for filling in 
when needed. 
Fr. Tony--your support and guidance was also greatly appreciated. 
 
Thanks to the Senior parents who provided a great spread of drinks and food for the Senior Retreats this past month.  It was 
appreciated too. 
 
Ruth Gerding, Coordinator of HS CCD 
 
Adoration on Wednesday from 6:30 – 7:30pm 
 
 

Special K 
CCD CLASS – Next class is Wednesday, February 16, 2022 

 
Youth Director 

Message from Colleen Halker                          colleen_halker@yahoo.com   
 
 
 
 
 

2022 DIOCESAN ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL 
 
Our parish goal this year is $43,610. The Theme is “Do Prayer, Do Service, and Do 
Gratitude.”   The Toledo Diocese’s has mailed out the 2022 Annual Catholic Appeal request 
letter.  If you have not already received the letter, it will be coming soon. If you don’t receive 
one in the next few weeks, there will be extra envelopes/pamphlets in the racks in the back of 
church. To learn about the diocesan catholic appeal, scan the barcode or 
view the video.  https://youtu.be/-7PK8ZXEC6A 
Please prayerfully consider the level of support you can share this year. 
 
                                                             God bless,  Fr. Tony  
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SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2022 6th Sunday of Ordinary Time 
 
FERVORINO –    To experience the peace which Christ promises we must shed our grudges, jealousy and feelings of being misunderstood, 
unappreciated or ignored. Peace and anger don’t mix. Today’s gospel warns, if you want peace in your heart and home, get rid of your anger. Anger 
is too costly. 
 

Attention ALL MEN!!!!  Join us on Wednesday OR Saturday for That Man Is You (TMIY)Wednesday, February 16th, 
7pm-8:30pm in Room 22  OR Saturday, February 19th, 6am-7:30am in the Cafeteria For more information, contact 
Mike Karhoff @ mbkarhoff@bright.net or 419-796-0763. 
TMIY "THY KINGDOM COME “The Kingdom is Like A Dragnet (Sat. 2/19, Wed. 2/23) (session 17) 
Speaker: Fr. Leo Patalinghug 

Jesus as a Fisher of Men 
Separation of Good from Bad 
Why Am I Not Getting Anything Out of Church? 
Hunger for the Kingdom 
Do You Have Good Bait? 
Feeding Your Family 

 
CATHOLIC PRESCHOOL REGISTRATION 2021-2122: Looking for a preschool with kindergarten readiness AND a Catholic 
faith curriculum?  Glandorf St. John’s Catholic Preschool registration sessions are March 21 (parishioners) and March 23 (non-
parishioners) at 7 PM at St. John’s Parish Center.  Registration forms are available in the church literature racks, St. John’s Website at 
http://stjohnglandorf.org or by contacting the preschool at 419 538 6264. 2 day, 3 day and 5 day sessions are available! 

Today is World Marriage Day, February 13, dedicated to and honoring all married couples.  The Church salutes you all.  
Holy Congrats!   
 
Ottawa K. of C. Chicken & Fish Fry Fri., Feb. 18, 4:30 – 7:00pm.  
 
On August  31-September 4 2022, 
 50 visitors from Glandorf Germany will be coming to Glandorf Ohio. We are in need of Host Families for our 
visitors. Hosting includes the visitor/s staying overnight at your house. If you are interested, please email Mayor Charlie 
Schroeder cschroeder2@bright.net  Please include number of visitors. If you have questions, please call Beth Hempfling 
419-615-8868 

2022 GRAND-orf Club drawing along with coffee & donuts by Andrea & Doug Giesige will be today, February 13, 
after the 8:00 or 10:30 Mass., in the cafeteria. Extra blue tickets are in the racks in the church vestibules. Thanks. 

Cardio Fitness Toning class will start Wednesday January 12th at 7:30pm to 8:30pm at St.  John's Parish Gym. Please bring a exercise mat & 
weights. This class will be every Wednesday & the cost is $3.00. The instructor is Holly Flueckiger.  Any questions please contact Sandy Meyer 
at 419-615-8403 or Jill  Karhoff at 419-615-0085 
 
CEMETERY CLEAN-UP - Please REMOVE by March 1, 2022 all faded flowers and all PLACQUES AND ORNAMENTS, ETC. placed on the 
foundation. This is in the cemetery rules.  After March 1st, all items remaining will be discarded. If you have any questions, please call Jeff Gerding 
at 419-538-6342 and please do not call the rectory.   Thanks Jeff & Elaine Gerding  
 

NEW OR RENEWAL SUBSCRIPTIONS TO MAGNIFICAT 
Dear faithful Magnificat recipients and readers. When you see the January issue of Magnificat, then you will have February and March left from the 
past year's subscription. This is an invitation to renew your subscription or order new. If you wish to renew/order at the bulk rate now is the time to 
do so. Please put your name, address and phone number along with the subscription fee of $32.00 for one year, made to St. John the Baptist church. 
You may place the envelope marked Magnificat in the mail or the weekly collection basket. By ordering now we will not miss a month's 
subscription. Thank you for being able to share this word of God with others who might be interested. God bless you in this Christmas season. The 
Mustard Seed 
 
The 25th Annual Putnam County Hospice Benefit is scheduled for Saturday, February 19, 2022.  It has been changed to a virtual event.  Facebook 
Live @ 5PM. /putnamcountyhomecarehospice  Events include a reverse raffle, 50/50 drawing and meals for a year drawing. Putnam County Hospice 
appreciates your continued support of their program, which allows them provide quality end of life care for people in our community.  
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Mark your calendars!  Vacation Bible School (VBS) 2022 will be Monday, June 6th -Thursday June 9th 6-8 PM with this year's theme " 
Monumental~ Celebrating God's greatness!"  Children ages 4 by March -5th grade are invited to come and have fun in learning that Jesus loves you 
no matter what!  To make VBS possible, we need lots of help! Moms, Dads, Grandparents, High Schoolers, Aunts, Uncles!    This is a fun filled 
week your child won't want to miss.  Look for registration forms to come home in CCD and in the back vestibules in Mid March. Anyone that has 
completed 6th grade and above can volunteer!   If you are interested in helping and do not have a child enrolled, please 
email glandorfstjohnsvbs@gmail.com or contact committee members Jen Wahrer 419-234-6680 or Kelly Niese at 419-615-9280  For all VBS 
volunteers and any other volunteers of the parish:  Please create a Virtus account if you don't already have one.  Make sure you complete the online 
background check; online workshop and the Standards form.  Requirements are to be updated every 5 years. 
 
Remember Those Who Have Gone Before Us- -February 13-19 
Anna V Recker 2/13/96 
Bernard E Meyer 2/13/18 
Dorothy M Duling 2/13/20 
Harry B Hageman 2/14/75 
Carol A Wischmeyer 2/14/80 
Russell J Schroeder 2/14/11 
Valdo V Feasel 2/15/82 
Stanley C Duling 2/15/00 
Linus I Bockrath 2/15/13 
Margaret Moreno 2/15/16 
Helen C Maag 2/16/93 
Gerald E Leatherman 2/16/20 
 

David Schmitz 2/16/21 
Dennis Stechschulte 2/16/21 
Clara B Moening 2/17/78 
Frances K Recker 2/17/87 
John L Rieman 2/18/71 
Amelia T Missler 2/18/75 
Leona P Palte 2/18/87 
Clara A Kettels 2/18/94 
Victor C Schmiedebusch 2/18/97 
Martha M Heckman 2/19/93 
Richard F Ellerbrock 2/19/04 
Kristen Gracy Utrup 2/19/04 
 

 
 Mustard Seed Gift Shop normal business hours:  
Tues, Thurs, & Fri 9:00am - 5:00pm; Wed 12:00pm to 8:00pm;  
Sat 8:00am - 1:00pm  www.mustardseedgiftshop.com          Store 538-7220   
Brenda Maag 419-235-3106          Julie Barlage 419-303-5366 
 

STEWARDSHIP 
February 6, 2022 Collection 

Adults $8626.00    Auto Electronic Giving $1,931.25 
Loose $1150.25        Children $75.50    Total: $11,783.00 

 
Ottawa Food Pantry:    Note:  Monetary donations - Send to Trinity United Methodist Church, in care of Sandi Racer. Thank you for your 
willingness to help the less fortunate! 

Thank you to all of you who have been continuing to make your weekly/monthly contributions to your St. John’s parish family  
and for sharing your treasure, time, & talent with your 

St. John’s parish family! We are most grateful! 
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                                                                         SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2022 6th Sunday of Ordinary Time 
 
                                                                            St. John the Baptist Catholic Church 
                                                                     GLANDORF, OHIO 

                                                                  St. George Deanery 
                                                                                Missionaries of the Precious Blood 

 
                                                                    REV. TONY FORTMAN, C.PP.S. 

                                                     Pastor 
DEACON DONALD INKROTT 

***   ***   ***   *** 
ASHLEY DULING  
Business Manager 

MICHELLE HORSTMAN 
Administrative Assistant 

DIANE UTRUP 
Coordinator of Grade School K-5 Religious Education 

MINDY RECKER 
Coordinator of Jr Hi 6-8 Religious Education 

RUTH GERDING 
Coordinator of High School Religious Education 

COLLEEN HALKER 
Youth Director 
LORI RUMP 

Pre-School Administrator/Lead Teacher 
 DAN  ELLERBROCK 
Music Director/Organist 

JOE SCHROEDER 
Maintenance 

MARK KAUFMAN – Parish Center 
LOUIE HALKER – Church 

Janitors 
JEFF GERDING 

Cemetery Caretaker-Manager 
 

JODI SCHROEDER 
Parish Council President 

Mike Karhoff (Becky)  – Vice Pres.       Tim Hoehn (Chris) - Sec. 
Eric Kaufman (Tracy)   Kelly Schroeder(Scott) 

Becky Schroeder(Jacob)   Jon Leopold (Katelyn)   Kelly Morman(Tom) 
Morgan Miller   Tyler Leopold     

Parish Council Members 
Sara Siefker 

Finance Committee Chairperson 
Sec.: Jayme Prasuhn   Angie Heitmeyer    Randy Verhoff   

 Matt Bockrath   Brian Grime   Luke Recker 
Finance Committee Members 

NICOLE RUHE 
Altar Rosary Society President 

BLAKE WALKER 
Men’s Society President 

ST. JOHN’S RECTORY:  
Phone:                        538-6928 
E-mail:          stjohns@bright.net 
Fax:                                 538-6147 
Web Page                                                 www.stjohnglandorf.org          
DIANE UTRUP      538-6335 
MINDY RECKER & RUTH GERDING                 538-6897 
PRE-SCHOOL ADMINISTRATOR   538-6264 
COLLEEN HALKER         538-7268 
MUSTARD SEED      538-7220 
UNDERCROFT     538-6332 
GLANDORF ELEMENTARY   538-6880 

http://www.stjohnglandorf.org/


 
REGISTRATION-New members should register as soon as possible. Moving out? - please inform the rectory.   
 
INTERESTED IN SERVING YOUR PARISH?  If you are interested in becoming a Lector, Extraordinary Minister, Usher or in any other way 
please call the rectory 419-538-6928.   
 
PARENT SESSIONS are required by the Toledo Diocese for Infant Baptism, Confirmation, First Eucharist, and First Penance.  
 
PARENTAL BAPTISM CLASS – Next classes will be  May 15 & September 18, from 9:00 – 10:30 AM, in room 15, in the parish center - 
presented by Deacon Don Inkrott. Pre-register by calling rectory (419-538-6928 ).  Stop by rectory to pick up your book.  
 
ROSARY FOR OUR COUNTRY at Noon on Fridays of the month.  
 
WEDDINGS: The Toledo Diocese requests all dates be set at the rectory at least 6 months in advance. Pre-Marriage Class required. Parties who 
recently joined our parish who do not live within our parish boundaries, or who do not belong to a family already registered in the parish; need to be 
aware that we cannot schedule a wedding date until six months after the time of registration.  The normal six-month preparation period would apply 
from that point. Normally only parishioners and those related to our parishioners marry here. Any other person needs prior permission of his/her pastor.  
 
MARRIAGE PREPARATION CLASS Glandorf St. John’s will be having a 1—day class here in our cafeteria on Sunday, November 6, 2022 
starting with the 10:30 Mass. This is a mandatory, 1-day class. Please register by calling the rectory.  
 
DO YOU HAVE YOUR LAST WILL AND TESTAMENT COMPLETED? DID YOU REMEMBER YOUR PARISH, ST. JOHN’S? 
 
SACRAMENTAL RECONCILIATION: PENANCE  Saturdays 8:30am & 4:00pm.  
Br. Jerry Schwieterman’s address: Heritage Manor, Attn: Br. Jerry Schwieterman, C.PP.S., 24 N. Hamilton St., Minister, OH 45865 

Br. Jerry’s address: Br. Jerry Schulte, C.PP.S., St. Charles 
Center, 2860 US Route 127 Rm 107, Celina, OH 45822 
Fr. Rick’s new address: 937 N. Defiance St., Ottawa, OH  45875 
 
DIOCESAN POLICY FOR CYO SPORTS – All players must be 
members of the sponsoring parish and/or educational system of 
the parish in order to play on the parish team.   

 
PARISH POLICY FOR HIGH SCHOOL CYO  Playing any sports this year? You are expected to attend both the Fall & Winter sessions of High 
School Religious Education Groups or Grade School CCD Classes---plus weekend Saturday or Sunday Mass. This includes all players, coaches and 
their families. Attendance at these groups/classes will be monitored and reviewed.  For each class missed, beyond 4 classes you will be sitting out one 
game. 
Parents, if your child is sick, please call or text Ruth Gerding at 567-204-1275 before class.  
This also includes the PUTNAM COUNTY GRADE SCHOOL BOY’S & GIRL’S CYO SPORTING TEAMS. 
We kindly ask the cooperation of all concerned as we implement this church policy for the good of our parish. 
 
(Fr. Tony– pastor & Jodi Schroeder – Parish Council Pres.) 


